Paden School – Guisela Rischards

We started the month with our PTA meeting having a good attendance and lots of ideas from our community. Our school garden parent group attended the meeting regarding the grants for gardens in schools as well and we’re applying for the grants program.

I’d like to share our success achieved in our first Recycling event in our school on Feb 3rd , when we had our community bringing electronics to recycle. This fundraiser was a good help for our computer lab, thanks to our media center teacher Julie Quick.

We had a great time in our 100th Day of school celebration. Our kids had a lot of fun doing activities related to the100’s and we watched the sky carefully enough to finish it one minute before the rain came. Certainly was the fastest wrap up ever in our events. 

As a Family Fun Night we had a game night combined with a family portrait night as fundraiser. Our Paden families could bring their favorite animals, wear their favorite outfit and enjoy an evening of game playing, with popcorn and picture taken with professional photographer.

Upcoming events:

We scheduled our Spring Book Fair at Books Inc. in Alameda, on March 24th. It’s going to be an open event for anybody to come in benefit of our Media Center, from 3-6pm with refreshments. We are having an Art Exhibition organized by our Art Docent Group that will take place at the Ballena Bay Café in the end of March, it’ll be open to the public; used Book Sale as part of the Turn Off TV week in our school. 

We’re still joining efforts to upgrade our playground and hoping that we can find a good solution. We’re open for any suggestions that may come.

Thanks and let’s hope for a warm Spring.

 

Washington School – Missy Connolly
February has been a busy month for the PTA.  We had a second winter concert for grades 2-5 and again there was a full house of support from parents and teachers.  We held our second School Pride cleanup and cleaned out the planter box along Taylor Street.  We plan to hold these monthly events on the last Sunday of each month Jan – Oct.  Our Art docent supplies have been ordered and we found a central location to store everything in.  We have 2 grades up and running and still trying to synchronize the other 4 grades teachers and volunteers.  March 28th will be our first ever Silent Auction attempt.  It will be held at Financial Benefits Credit Union on Webster Street from 6-8 pm.  Free Admission.  Ongoing fundraising efforts include the Towne Centre Receipts collection and the Wallmart plastic bag recycling.  So far we are on track with our budget.  Future planning is being done for 5th grade graduation.  We would like to thank all of the schools that have provided input and support for the Silent Auction and graduation planning.

Chipman Middle School – Lelani Jensen
Since the beginning of 2007, our students have been busy. We had our Book Fair in late January, and the teachers posted their wish lists so that parents could purchase some items they would like for their rooms. Chipman is the only Alameda public middle school that still conducts its annual Science Fair that was open to the public on February 6, the same time as our New Parent Information Night for all prospective 6th graders next fall. The top eleven (11) science fair projects will be representing Chipman at the San Francisco Science Fair in March. There was a big turnout for both events. Additionally, a Valentine Concert was conducted. The school’s gym was beautifully decorated with lots of flowers and valentines, and it was our biggest turnout. The band and symphony are rigorously preparing themselves for their Disneyland performance in late May.

The school’s main focus now is on the "Bring Your Parents to School Day" on March 21, and the Multicultural Night to be held on March 28. A lot of fundraising efforts have been placed on the 8th grade Washington, D.C. trip in Mayas well, working to get our students on their way. 

